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Proposed law may result in an indeterminable increase in state and local governmental expenditures across all means of
finance. Proposed law restricts public entities from contracting with companies that discriminate against the firearm and
ammunition industries. The Office of State Procurement (OSP) is currently unaware of any supplier which would potentially
be excluded from state contracts as a result of the proposed law. If this remains the case, little to no impacts would be
incurred; however, if a company which does meet the definition of discriminating against firearm and ammunition industries
submits the lowest qualifying bid to provide a good or service, the governmental entity would instead be required to select
the next-lowest, albeit higher, qualifying bid in its place.

Voluntarily or involuntarily removing companies which provide goods and services to the government sector from future
bidding will likely result in less competition among remaining bidders. In turn, this may result in a marginal but
indeterminable increase in overall costs if the remaining bidders marginally increase bid rates with the knowledge that
competition has been diminished.

The total impact of proposed law on state procurement expenditures cannot be estimated. Each procurement advertised by
the state could potentially be impacted, but the universe of companies that discriminate against firearm and ammunition
industries that also participate in providing services to public entities cannot be quantified.

Should legal action be warranted, there is potential for new costs associated with enforcing the requirements of the proposed
legislation at the Attorney General’s office. The actual amount and timing of these costs is unknown and would be dependent
on a potential violation of the proposed law.

Proposed law creates a prohibition on governmental entities from contracting with companies that discriminate against the
firearm and ammunition industries. Prohibitions are created in both the State Public Bid Law (Title 38) and the State
Procurement Code (Title 39). Provides for definitions related to the prohibition. Proposed law only applies to contracts with a
value of $100,000 or more, paid primarily with public funds, and with a company that has at least 50 full-time employees.
Proposed law does not apply to a contract that is with a sole-source provider or if the governmental entity does not receive
bids from companies which are able to provide the written verification that they do not discriminate against these industries.
Joint or multi-party contracts must also contain written verification of nondiscrimination from the companies involved unless
a company will receive less than $100,000 pursuant to the contract. Allows the state Attorney General to enforce the
requirements and take legal action including the recovery of costs and attorney fees.

The OSP adds that the LaCarte Purchasing Card (state credit card for authorized employees) generates a 1.7% program
rebate on purchases. If financial institutions are excluded or choose not to bid for this service, OSP could realize a loss in
revenue from a reduction in the rebate percentage. To the extent a company with a governmental contract does engage in
discriminatory practices against the firearm industry and the Attorney General’s office takes action, there is the potential for
SGR revenue to increase resulting from any costs recovered from the outcome of the legal action.
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